MISSISSIPPI JUNIOR & COMMUNITY COLLEGE BAND DIRECTOR'S ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 8, 1995

CALL TO ORDER:

The Association meeting was called to order by President Maurice Kelly. Members present were Steve Barnett, Stanley Stewart, Tom Carson, Johnny May, Bobbie Gibson, Tracy Irby, Randy Mapes, David East, Kathryn Lindberg, Kyle Hill, Maurice Kelly, Ferrell Lunceford, Jeff Brown, Sammy Barr, Meri Maloy, David Dueitt, David Allen, Ricky Bishop, Naz Rhodes, Amanda Murphy and John Unguriat. Secretary Kyle Hill presented the minutes from the September meeting held in Jackson. Ferrell Lunceford moved that the minutes be accepted. Jeff Brown gave a second. The minutes from the September meeting were approved.

NEW MEMBERS:

New members in the Association were recognized. Northeast has employed Amanda Murphy to teach woodwinds, theory, and guard.

OLD BUSINESS:

This year's All-State Clinic will be held at Mississippi State University on February 1-3, 1996. Dr. Dwayne Sagen is the clinician for this year's clinic. Scheduling conflicts prevented Frank Wickes from serving as this year's clinician

Lodging will be at the Holiday Inn Starkville. Rooms should be reserved from January 31, 1996 through February 3, 1996. The Association will receive a complimentary room for Dr. Sagen. The cost is \$49.00 for a double and \$40.00 for a queen. The Association has reserved 40 double rooms and 10 queen rooms. We need to reserve the rooms by January 20, 1996.

List selection will again occur on CCN on January 19, 1996 at 2:00 p.m. Those directors who do not have local CCN access will receive faxed copies of the list ASAP.

Several colleges will be assisting with the clinic. Itawamba will furnish the percussion equipment. Pearl River will provide the program for the concert. Co-Lin will provide the certificates for the students.

The concert for the clinic will be at 1:00 p.m. on Saturday. Our All-State band will be fourth on the program.

Audition packets were handed out. Percussion auditions were discussed and the proposed system presented by Kyle Hill. Sammy Barr made a motion to accept the new system. Steve Barnett seconded. The motion passed.

Randy Mapes reported that he had contacted the state office to inform them he had been selected as liaison for the Association. No further action was to be reported.

NEW BUSINESS:

President Kelly stated that Meridian and Coahoma have expressed interest in attending the clinic. Stanley Stewart advised that they are members of the association if the college has paid their dues. They will be mailed audition music if these dues have been paid to the state office.

Mississippi State will sponsor a reading band during the conference. Directors are encouraged to bring their instrument. We will have the opportunity to conduct and play new music.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion was made by Ferrell Lunceford to adjourn. Second by David Dueitt.

Our next meeting will be during the All-State Band at Mississippi State.

Respectfully submitted by Kyle Hill MJ/CCBDA Secretary.